LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS





BOARD MEETING





FEBRUARY 25, 2013








Members present:  Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Art Williams, Toni Allison, David Reel, Cheryl Smith, Caroline Carpenter, Kim Wright





Members absent:  Edie Zaiontz, Theresa Frasch, Mary Cunningham, Coco Brennan





Guests:  Cheryl Trock, Brian Trock





1.  Call to order at 6 PM.





2.  Reading and Approval of Minutes:  The minutes were sent out via e-mail and corrections were made before the meeting.  Janet Hahn moved the minutes be accepted; David seconded.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.





3.  Treasurer's Report:  David reported that the end balance for January was $5945.21.  There have been no checks written so far in February.  Art moved we accept the treasurer's report; Janet seconded.  Motion passed.  Report approved.  


The 2013 budget was reviewed.  Art reported that he has 8 binders left and the chapter would need only 12 more for the next class.  He suggested we reduce the $140 allotted for new binders to $100.  Henry thought it was not worth changing for only $40 difference.  Art moved we accept the budget; Janet seconded.  Budget for 2013 passed.





Old Business:


     a.  BOD Meeting Locations---Henry thinks we are missing several board members to make this 


          decision to have alternate meeting places.  However, he believes moving around would encour-


          age more members to attend the board meetings.  Edie had said at the last board meeting that she


          thinks we should stay consistent with our meeting place and not change it each month.  If we 


          held a couple of meetings at Agrilife, more members who live in other parts of the county might


          attend.  Henry asked our guests if we had meetings at other locations, would it make a differ-


          ence?  They said “Yes”, but Agrilife is too far for some.


     b.  Goals for 2013---Henry would like to see several goals met for 2013.


          1.  Retention of active members, particularly after graduation


          2.  More members involved in chapter administration activities; not all members are capable of


               physical labor on projects


          3.  Art would like signs acknowledging the Lindheimer Chapter's involvement in area projects


               and areas of interest, i. e.---Guadalupe River Trail, maintained by Lindheimer Master 


               Naturalists.  It might interest the public into joining our chapter.  Henry suggested that Cheryl


               check into having signs made for Tye Preston's Nature Trail and Butterfly Garden, Waste


               Management's Mesquite Creek, etc.  The county may make the signs at no cost to us.  David


               said he could get his wife Sherry to speak with their neighbor, County Commissioner Donna


               Eccleston, about the signs.


               Henry will send out an e-mail to the other Board members to ask for their input for 2013 


               goals.


     c.  Storage Building at Agrilife---Henry said he has not spoken with WM yet about the storage.





Committee Chair Reports:





a.  Education:  Art reported that the new class is still attending the classes.  They only had one student 


     miss the February class.  They had a good field trip to the Gorge on February 16.  The next class


     will be on Ornithology.  The May field trip will be to Ray Laxson's ranch.


     Art said that Sandra Moody West of Texas State leads tours of the Bracken Bat Cave and the next 


     one is May 6.  Henry reported that the next Chapter meeting will be about Jacob's Well and the Blue 


     Hole, presented by Jeff Vasgaard, a Hayes County Master Naturalist.  There will be a field trip to 


     these spots on the Saturday (March 23) after the March chapter meeting.


b.  Communications:  Edie was absent.  Henry said that Edie wants a replacement for herself.  She 


     does not have the time to do the website.


c.  Community Recognition:  Theresa was absent.  Art reported that she has a nomination for the


     award.  Henry said he wished we could get more than just one nomination.  Art said he does not 


     want the chapter to give the award just because there is only one nominee.  He wants them to be


     truly deserving of the recognition.


d.  Historian:  no report; no chairperson.


e.  Membership:  Mary was absent.  She had recent surgery and Henry has not heard from her.  He


     will e-mail her and send a card from the Board.


f.  Out and About:  Toni reported that she needs a birder to research the many websites for upcoming


     events to post on Out and About.  There are so many, she does not have the time to visit them all.


     Henry suggested she call Dana Green.  If Dana cannot do it, she may be able to give Toni some 


     names of people who might be willing to help out.  Henry said that Toni only needs to concentrate


     on activities in adjacent counties, not ones that are farther away.


g.  Outreach:  Caroline passed around last year's State report that keeps track of activities and people 


     involved in Outreach events.  She said that she wants chapter members who are involved in these


     types of projects that are attended by the community to report back to her so that the records reflect


     the number of adults and children who are impacted by the event.  She needs the name of the 


     activity and date also.  The Traveling Trunk may be checked out by authorized members to be used


     at venues other than a Master Naturalist event.  Caroline passed around a sign-up sheet for people 


     who would like to be substitute permitees for the Traveling Trunk.  We have requests from the


     Boy Scouts, libraries, etc. for the Trunk.  The Trunk can be geared for any age group.


     Earth Day plans are coming along.  Ray is doing a great job.  There will be a need for many volun-


     teers.  Earth Day is April 20th at Tye Preston Library.


h.  Projects:  Janet had the new projects list.  Art suggested that anything on the list that is only for


     Advanced Training hours be removed.  These are not projects and should not be on the Projects 


     List.  AT needs to be on a separate list.


     There are certain groups, such as the Gorge, NPSOT, Agrilife, Guadalupe River State Park, Texas


     Parks and Wildlife that have approvable activities that do not always need an activity approval form


     filled out.  Henry suggested that Janet and her committee meet and have a recommendation ready 


     for the next Board meeting.


i.  Publicity:  Cheryl talked with TPML and New Braunfels Library about posting a flyer announcing 


    the monthly Chapter meetings.  She has not spoken with the Bulverde Library yet.  She also spoke 


    with the Zeitung about their deadlines to have items printed in the paper.  Cheryl spoke with John


     Siemssen about the upcoming March 22 visit to Mesquite Creek by 200 students.  Cheryl wants the


     Zeitung there to take pictures for the paper.


     Cheryl wants to recognize members for their work by putting pictures on the website.


     Henry wants Cheryl to get the word out about Earth Day.  She should concentrate on the immediate


     area, such as Canyon Lake, New Braunfels, businesses, etc.  Henry can have flyers handed out at


     area schools.  Focus should be on our signature projects and the new class project (expansion of the


     arboretum at Agrilife).  We need to get pictures of the new class project.  Caroline suggested that we


     advertise what the new class is doing.  This may help retain members and get new students.


     Scheduled work days on the arboretum will be April 6 and 13.  Cheryl will take pictures of the


     activity.





New Business:  Henry decided to table this until the next meeting.





Comments and Adjourn:  David said that there will be a tour of the Hydroelectric Plant at the base of


the dam on Friday, March 1st at 11 AM.


Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.





Next Board Meeting:  Monday, March 25, 2013 at 6 PM. 





Respectfully submitted by:


Kim Wright, Secretary


Lindheimer Master Naturalists


